Saint Mary's Finance Council  

Thursday, November 17, 2016

6:00 P.M.

Minutes
1. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m.

2. Members present:  Fr. Wayne, Steve Burbank, Steve Gentile, Rich Killgoar, Bonnie Featherstone, Mike Lembo, and Tom Polito.

3. Opening Prayer: Fr. led us in the Hail Mary

4. Budgets, budgets, budgets . . .

a. October budget Actual: We were projecting a $62,644.00 surplus for the end of October.  We posted a $83,151.00 surplus instead.  This high surplus was due primarily to the Grand Annual Collection which realized for the month of October $73,024.00.  We must be aware that the offertory was slightly under what was budgeted.  However, all are extremely pleased at the progress of the Grand Annual.
b. November proposed budget was discussed and adjustments for heat/oil was made to overall budget. 
5. Fundraising efforts
a. Grand Annual {$84,716.00} earmarked for the follow projects as stated in Grand Annual Letter sent to all parishioners.

(1). Church roof  ($65,000)


(2). Church bell tower ($15,000)


(3). Debt payment ($10,000)


(4).  As of November meeting we have reached 94% of our goal!

b.  After a meeting Fr. Wayne had with the Social Committee, the following ideas were presented for fundraising for the parish in the early months of 2017.

     (1).  Restaurant Tour (Tremezzo, Brickhouse, Bamboo, Sophia)  
     (2).  Trivia Night 

     (3).  Garlic & Gaelic Night

6. The State of the Parish 

a. Debt $896,701 in August - As of November, $853,099
b. Roof repair underway and the Bell Tower will follow soon.
c. Land Sale is progressing and we are entering into some final stages before presenting to the Archdiocese for approval.

d. The roof of the Parish Center is now in desperate need of replacing. 
7. New Business

    a.  Preparations for next year June BBQ and Christmas Bazaar.

    b.  St. Mary's Cemetery Marketing.  Cremation section?


    c.  Bishop Kennedy and Fr. Troy both of the Archdiocese will be retiring in 

         January and shortly there after they will be in residence here at St. Mary's. 

    d.  Negotiations for a contract with Mr. Kyle Bertulli are underway.  Kyle is a 
 
         possible candidate for the position of Music Director.  Anthony Brown, 

 
        current director, is stepping down as of December 31st after 8 years of 

                    dedication and service to our parish.

8. Adjournment Meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 
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